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February 28, 2025 

 

The Honorable Beverly Gossage    

Chair, Committee on Public Health and Welfare 

Kansas State Senate 

Kansas State Capitol  

Room 445-S 

300 SW 10th St.  

Topeka, Kansas 66612 

 

RE: ATA ACTION SUPPORT OF HB 2070 

 

Dear Chair Gossage and Members of the Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare, 

On behalf of ATA Action, I am writing to express strong support for House Bill 2070 which would enact 

the Dietitian Licensure Compact.   

ATA Action, the American Telemedicine Association’s affiliated trade association focused on advocacy, 

advances policy to ensure all individuals have permanent access to telehealth services across the care 

continuum. Recognizing that integrating nutrition services into virtual care models can have 

transformative impacts on health outcomes and reduce healthcare costs, ATA Action launched the Virtual 

Foodcare Coalition to support the enactment of state and federal telehealth policies that expand access to 

foodcare.  

The Dietician Licensure Compact is an interstate compact designed to facilitate care from Dietitians 

across state boundaries. By providing for licensure portability through a Compact Privilege granted to 

qualifying professionals, the Compact allows professionals to practice in multiple states without having to 

obtain additional state licenses. This Compact also preserves the regulatory authority of states to protect 

public health and safety through the current system of state licensure.   

Increasing Dietician’s ability to practice across state lines is particularly important to enabling increased 

access to telehealth care, which will only serve to benefit Kansas patients. Furthermore, the Compact can 

also help address provider shortages, particularly within underserved populations, disadvantaged 

communities, and those who are geographically isolated. ATA Action is pleased to see Kansas take the 

first step towards adopting this important compact and expanding access to care and telehealth services. 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment. We urge the committee to advance HB 2070 to enact the 

Dietician Licensure Compact. If you have any questions or would like to further discuss ATA Action’s 

perspective on this critical issue, please contact me at kzebley@ataaction.org.   

 

Kind regards, 

 

 

 

 

Kyle Zebley  

Executive Director 

ATA Action 
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